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Welcome 

A warm welcome to all of you from the Steering Committee of Fantasia 
Fair. We hope and expect that your stay will be pleasant and enjoyable. 
You will find that in Pr6vincetown you can be your femmeself with complete 
freedom and that you will be treated with courtesy by the local residents 
and businesses. 

Femme Fare Daily 

This newsletter is an important communications link between each of you, 
the Steering Committee and the local community. It is the only effective way 
that we have found to keep you apprised of daily events that have not been 
published in the F. F. package of information that you have recieved. It 
will also indicate any changes in already planned programs that have to be 
made. Please read this newsletter daily, in order to be up to date on sched­
uled events. Some schedule changes have already been made and more may be 
necessary. 

The Femme Fare will be distributed by your Residence Coordinators on 
the evening preceding_ the effective date of the issue. See next item for 
information on Residence Coordinators. 

You may feel free to submit any item of interest that you would like 
to have printed in the newsletter, although such items cannot appear before 
the Tuesday issue. Any item you want to submit should be written legibly 
and given to your Residence Coordinator no later than 12:30 PM on the day 
before you want it to appear. Note that this is a change from the 3:00 PM 
time, and a change from the location for items to be submitted, that was 
announced in Newsletter #3 (p. 6) that you received prior to arrival. 

Residence Coordinators 

This year, each of the four hotels allotted to FF will have a Residence 
Coordinator or Coordinators who will help you with any problems relating to 
your living accommodations. Please see your Residence Coordinator for any­
thing relating to hotel maintenance, such as changing light bulbs, making 
repairs, etc. Your Coordinator will also deliver the newsletter each day 
and will provide you with any other information that may be helpful. 

The Coordinators are as follows: 

Gifford House: 
Crown and Anchor: 
Ocean's Inn: 
Hargood House: 

ID Cards 

Sharon 
Elanda 
Rachia  
Julia 

and Winnie Brant 

Room 5 
Room 202 
Room 1 
Apt. 5 
Apt. 6 

The package of information that you received contains a yellow ID ca~d. 
Please print your ferrimename on this card and carry the card with vou at all 
times. You must have this caro for admission to all scheduled FF events. 
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Phone Calls 

Outgoing bal1s can be made from the pay phone booth located in the 
registration area of Gifford House, You may want to use this, as you will 
find that none of the rooms have phones. However, for long calls, it is 
suggested that you use a public phone booth to avoid tying up the Gifford 
House phone for long periods. There are many phone booths throughout P~Town. 

Incoming calls should 
efficiency. Please advise 
ford House and ask for you 
on the registration form. 
will have to be relayed to 

all be directed to Gifford House, for greatest 
anyone whom you expect to call you to call Gif­
by the name that you have given for t0is purpose 
If you direct calls to another hotel, the calls 
Gifford House, and a phone call will be wasted. 

The number at Gifford House (both outgoing and incoming) is: 
. This is the same number given as the official FF number in 

the previous Newsletter #3 (p. 3). This phone is open 24 hours. 

Gifford House 

This year, Gifford House replaces the Crown and Anchor as the center of 
FF activities. All regular seminars and fashion-beauty courses will be held 
at Gifford House. 

Towels 

The hotel managements have requested that you do not use hotel towels 
to remove makeup, as they are then very difficult to clean. Please use 
tissues or paper towels. If these are not available tonight (Friday), 
please use toilet tissue and obtain other tissue tomorrow. 

Makeup Demonstration 

Tonight (Friday) at 8:00 PM, Valane Paula Neilsen, our Fashion and 
Makeup Coordinator for FF, will give a makeup demonstration at Gifford House . 
Entitled "From Paul to Paula", this will feature the complete transformation 
to Paula's femmeself. Those of you interested in proper makeup application 
(and aren't we all) should find this fascinating. 

Afternoon Outdoor Activities 

Those of you interested in outdoor activities (plane trips, bicycle or 
horseback riding, dune climbing, beach walks, kite flying, etc.) should see 
Rachia at the Ocean's Inn, Room 1. Any suggestions for other 
outdoor activities should also be given to Rachia. 

Coordinators~' Meeting 
.,-,--.-~---.---T""""'· . .. ~ ~ 

All Coordinators' ·f'or res·idences and' events: There is a short meeting 
in the Gifford House lobby at 7:00 PM tonight to give y~u a few pieces of 
information and to answer questions. About 10-15 minutes for Events Coord­
inators and an additional 10-15 minutes for Residence -coordinators will be 
required. 

Dinner Tonight 

As you know, dinner,tonight is on your own. Suggested restaurants, 
where you will be received hospitably en femme are: Ocean's Inn, Clambake 
(back of Crown & Anchor), Old Meeting Hou3e, Cottage Inn. Ask your 
Residence Coordinator or hotel personnel for locations, if necessary. 






